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MORNING WORSHIP  - MARCH 31, 2013 EASTER SUNDAY 

The service of worship begins with the music of the organ. 

Preludes Sarabande for the morning of Easter 
Entrata Festiva  

Herbert Howells 
Flor Peeters 

Processional Hymn 157  – Jesus Christ is risen today (Easter Hymn)   

Easter Affirmation The Rev. Cheryle Hanna 

Minister- Christ the Lord is risen.                 
People- The stone is rolled away! 
Minister -Death has now been vanquished.   
People -The stone is rolled away! 
Minister -Come, bow down and worship.         
People -The stone is rolled away! 

Minister - Come, let us adore him.                   
People - The stone is rolled away! 
Minister -Give God all the glory.                     
People - The stone is rolled away! 
Minister -Alleluia! Christ is risen!                
All - Christ is risen indeed. Alleluia! 

Introit –  Rise, heart, thy Lord is risen Ralph Vaughan Williams 

Rise, heart; thy Lord is risen.  Sing his praise without delays, who takes thee by the hand, 
that thou likewise, with him, may’st rise; that, as his death calcined thee to dust, his life may 
make thee gold, and, much more, just.  Awake, my lute, and struggle for thy part with all thy 
art.  The cross taught all wood to resound his name, who bore the same.  His stretched 
sinews taught all strings, what key is best to celebrate this most high day.  Consort, both 
heart and lute, and twist a song, pleasant and long or, since all music is but three parts 
vied and multiplied. O let thy blessed Spirit bear a part and make up our defects with his 
sweet art. 

Stephen King, baritone 

Invocation and The Lord’s Prayer (sung Amen)                                The Rev. Cheryle Hanna 

(Please see inside front cover of the hymn book.) 

Responsive Psalm 118:14-24 (OT p.626)  The Rev. Sam Lee 

Gloria Patri   Glory be to the Father, and to the Son and to the Holy Ghost;  
                        As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be, world without end. Amen. 

Hymn 160 – Low in the grave He lay (Christ arose) 

Prayer with the Children and The Mystery Box Renée  & The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Announcements 

Holy Scripture – John 20:1-18 (NT p.119)  The Rev. Dr. Harry Gardner 

Pastoral Prayer                                                                                            The Rev. Dale Rose 

Choral Response  G. Thalben Ball 

Rest in the Lord and wait patiently on Him, and He shall give thee thy heart’s desire.  Amen. 

Offering -   Worthy is the Lamb that was slain to receive power and wealth and wisdom and  
         might and honor and glory and blessing! (Revelation 5:12) 

Anthem – Ye Choirs of new Jerusalem                                                 Charles Villiers Stanford 
Ye choirs of new Jerusalem, your sweetest notes employ,The Paschal victory to 
hymn in strains of holy joy.  
For Judah’s Lion bursts his chains, crushing the serpent’s head; And cries aloud 
through death’s domains to wake the imprison’d dead. Devouring depths of hell their 
prey at his command restore, His ransom’d hosts pursue their way where Jesus goes 
before. Triumphant in his glory now to him all pow’r is giv’n; To him, in one 
communion, bow all saints in earth and heav’n. While we, his soldiers, praise our 
King, his mercy we implore, Within his palace bright to bring and keep us evermore. 
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Doxology Hymn 766 

Hymn 159 – Light’s glittering morn (Lasst uns Erfreuen) 

Sermon – THE TREE & THE CROSS: The Tree of Life The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Hallelujah Chorus (Messiah)   G.F. Handel 
Senior Choir and Minster Singers 

Recessional Hymn 164 – Thine be the glory (Maccabaeus) 

Benediction  The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Choral Amen (Maddox in E flat)  

Postlude Rigaudon André Campra 

The Memorial Bells will peal for five minutes following the Postlude. 

 
We are grateful to God for the presence of the Rev. Dr. Harry Gardner and Mrs. Gail Gardner 
through Holy Week.  Dr. Gardner’s devotional reflections each evening have been a source of 
peace and inspiration and the presence of his pastoral spirit from Palm Sunday through Easter 
Sunday is a great source of encouragement to our ministry team and to our entire church 
family.  As Harry returns to Acadia Divinity College in Wolfville, Nova Scotia, where he serves 
as President of the seminary, he does so with a host of new friends as we continue to support 
him in our prayers.      

 

Soloists: 
Jessica Willingham, soprano; Dawn King, soprano; Margaret Terry, mezzo soprano;  

Martin Houtman, tenor; Stephen King, baritone. 

Christel Wiens, Associate Musician        
 

Mike Fedyshyn, Roy Feuerherdt, trumpet; Gord Myers, Colin Murray, trombone 
Don Kuehn, percussion 

 
There is no 7pm evening service today. 

The Church Offices will be closed on Monday, April 1. 
 

Next Sunday – Baptist Women’s Sunday 
11am – The Rev. Cheryle Hanna 

7pm – The Rev. Dale Rose, An Iona Liturgy 
 

Noonday Organ Recitals will resume April 10 with Peter Barley from Ireland.       

ART GALLERY  
 “Hills and Vales: Landscapes of Southern Ontario" - an exhibition and sale 
of the paintings of John Kinsella. John is a poet and oil painter who takes 
his inspiration from "the beauty and power found in the natural settings of 
my home province".  The exhibition and sale will continue through April 29.  

  

HOT CROSS BUNS  
The Men's Baking Group would like to thank everyone for supporting this year’s initiative which 

supports the House of Compassion. 
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SANCTUARY FLOWERS 

The flowers in the Sanctuary Chancel today are dedicated to the glory of God  
and placed in loving memory of  

FAMILY AND FRIENDS. 

They will be distributed later to those who are homebound. 

 

Only designated volunteers should pick up their lilies after the morning service postlude 
or on Monday morning. 

PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND BLESSING 
Immediately following the morning worship service, Prayers for Healing and Blessing 
will be offered in the Centennial Chapel, which is located in the south transcept beneath 
the south balcony, for all who wish a lay leader to pray with them.  If you (or someone 
you know) are going through a difficult time, members of the Pastoral Care Committee 
are present in the Chapel to offer PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND BLESSING each 
Sunday, following the morning worship service. Your prayers are confidential unless 
you request they be shared with our Pastoral Care staff. You may also submit a request 
for prayer on the Welcome card and place it in the offering plate or hand it to an usher 
or minister. 

PRAYERS 
Each Tuesday at 9:30 a.m., you are invited to join the Ministerial Staff as prayers are 
lifted to God for individuals, groups, ministry and mission organizations affiliated with 
Yorkminster Park. If you have a prayer request, please contact Rev. Dale Rose at 416-
922-1240. A printed Prayer List is provided, and available upon request. "But with 
prayer, that blessed medicine, we are sustained." 

The Sanctuary is open for prayer and meditation on  
Tuesday and Thursday from 10am to 3pm and Wednesday 10am to 12:30pm. 

PARISH NURSE 
It is a great joy to welcome Catherine Newman to the position of Parish Nurse on our 
ministry team.  Cathy’s office is on the third floor of the Yorkminster Park Centre in 
room 505. Her office hours at present are Sundays 10am-3pm, Tuesday 9:30am-
4:30pm, and Wednesday 1pm–6pm.   Other hours by appointment. Her office phone 
number is 416-922-1428 and her mobile number is 416-358-6453. All voice mail 
messages are confidential.  Her email is parishnurse@yorkminsterpark.com or 
cathbnrn@gmail.com. 

PILGRIMAGE OF SACRED SPACES  

Peter Holmes, Corey Keeble (ROM), and William Maddox will be co-leading a 
pilgrimage of the sacred spaces of Rochester, New York departing early Monday April 

29 and returning Thursday, May 2.  We will be travelling by coach and staying in a 
hotel.  Information regarding cost is available from Judy MacDonald or Euan Ferguson. 

There are a few spaces still available on the bus.  To register in advance please 
contact Euan Ferguson (eujoferguson@sympatico.ca).    

mailto:parishnurse@yorkminsterpark.com
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GENERAL INFORMATION 
Whatever your religious background, and however you have come to be with us,  
we welcome you to Yorkminster Park Baptist Church. We hope that you will feel comforted and 
fulfilled, and that you will be strengthened to meet the challenges of your daily lives. Please fill 
out the Welcome card you find in the pew. Place the card in the offering plate or hand it to an 
usher or minister.  

 City Parking at Alvin Ave. (one street east of Yonge & St. Clair) provides free parking 
Sunday morning until 12:45 pm. Have your ticket stamped in the Narthex.  

 The morning service is webcast live and archived on our website.  

 All morning and evening worship services are recorded on CDs, which may be obtained 
from the Audio Desk in the Narthex.  

 Hearing assistance available. Please speak with our volunteer at the Narthex 
information table. 

 A limited number of large-print Bibles and calendars are available for use in worship on 
the Narthex information table. If you would like one for use during the service, please 
ask an usher.  

 Following each morning worship service, we serve coffee and refreshments in the 
Narthex, inside the main Yonge Street entrance. We invite you to participate with us.  

 If you have questions about baptisms, weddings, membership, or any other need we 
can respond to, please speak with the one of the ministers after the service or call the 
Church Office, 416-922-1167.  

 If you wish to know more about Yorkminster Park Baptist Church or to be included on 
our mailing list, please fill out the card you will find in the pew and give it to an usher. 

 Downstairs in the lower level, there are bulletin boards where we hang some church-
related and community-related events. Next time you are in the lower level, take a 
moment and browse all of the events that are happening in our community.  

 Please note that the 2012 Annual Reports, 2012 Financial Statements and 2013 
Budget are available upon request from the Church Office. 

Like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/pages/Yorkminster-Park-Baptist-Church/ 

Do you have any of those unwanted pennies? 

“Hear the pennies dropping Listen as they fall Every one for Jesus,  

he shall have them all 

Dropping, dropping, dropping, dropping Hear the pennies fall 

Every one for Jesus. He shall have them all.” 

The Dorcas Group is gratefully receiving any contributions.  Monies collected will be 

rolled and used in the purchase of yarn for our various projects and donations given to 

the charities that we sponsor. Please see Donna Willett for further information. 

 

Also, if you have any yarn that you have no further use for, it would also be greatly 

appreciated. You can drop it off at the Church Office during the week. 

Dorcas meets every Tuesday, in Room 508, at 10:00 am.   

Bring your lunch and coffee and tea will be provided.  Come and enjoy the fellowship. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Yorkminster-Park-Baptist-Church/


10 

 

Centre Hall Greeters NEEDED  
Greeters staff the Yorkminster Centre Welcome Desk from 10am to 2pm each weekday. 

Contact Len Linton at 416-512-2080 or leonardlinton@rogers.com 

 
YOUTH and YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY Contact Sam Lee at slee@yorkminsterpark.com 

College and Career Bible Study  
on Sundays after morning worship service 

Will study 1 John starting April 28 

The Story This Week 
Chapter 29 

“Paul’s Mission” 

TECHNOLOGY WORKSHOP 

Are you technologically challenged?  Do you want to learn how to use your technology 

better?  Come out on April 7 from 10am-10:45am where our youth will show you how 

technology can actually make your life easier.  Please RSVP by April 2nd to 

slee@yorkminsterpark.com with what you need help with. 

BOARD OF MISSION 
Hello Yorkminster Park! The Board of Mission would like to announce that we will be 
sponsoring a congregation-wide book study during the month of April. The book is entitled 
"Wordeed" and it addresses the topic of Integral Mission. Copies will be made available for 
everyone on April 7th and 14th--we hope you'll read along with us! 

 
The Board of Mission has put out a brief newsletter which provides updates and helpful 
information about their work. Pick up a hard copy from the Narthex, Centre Hall or South 
tables. 

The Sanfilippo Children’s Research Foundation 14
th
 annual Dinner and Auction will be held 

Wednesday, April 10, 2013 at the Paramount Convention Centre, Woodbridge.   The 
foundation was inspired by Len and Norma’s Linton’s granddaughter, Elisa, and her 
family’s remarkable effort to find a cure for this very rare disease.  Please continue to keep 
Elisa and the work of the foundation in your prayers.  For more information 
http://www.alifeforelisa.org 

HOPE FOR DESTITUTE SENIORS IN ANTIGUA: The Rev. Suzanne 
Wilkinson ventured away from the beaches into third-world conditions 
and helped a visionary woman establish a badly-needed seniors' 
home. Hear her story in the Friendship Room on Thursday, April 4, 
12:30pm - 2:00pm. Bring a sandwich.  

 

 

 

Spring Bus Theatre Trip to Drayton Festival Theatre to see “The Songs of 

Sinatra” on Thursday, May 30. Cost is $123, includes bus and lunch. To 

register, please contact Margaret Branscombe at 416-223-8089. Deadline 

for booking is April 25.  

mailto:leonardlinton@rogers.com
mailto:slee@yorkminsterpark.com
mailto:slee@yorkminsterpark.com
http://www.alifeforelisa.org/
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On Sunday, April 14, 2013 following the 
morning worship service, there will be a 
workshop with light refreshments in the 
Friendship Room. The workshop will cover 
the Biblical Stewardship of having current 
wills and powers of attorney. 

 A lawyer will be present to answer 
questions. 

 Each participant will receive a free 
workbook to take home. 

 Important information for anyone over 
18 years old. 

 Workshop presented by Nancy and 
George Bell of Legacy for Ministry – a 
joint program of Canadian Baptist 
Ministries, Canadian Baptists of 
Ontario and Quebec and Canadian 
Baptist Women. 

 

We would love you to join our Church! 
Discipleship 101  

The class will meet Sundays,  
April 14 - May 5, 2013  

9:45am – 10:45am in Room 504 
The primary focus is to prepare participants 
for Baptism and church membership. With 
this foundation each new believer and 
prospective member will be set on the right 
path and have a basis for future growth. To 
join our family, please speak with one of the 
ministers and register for Discipleship 101 by 
sending an email to 
office@yorkminsterpark.com or calling 416-
922-1167. 

The topics include:  
Christian Faith, Baptist, YP and You, Good 
Disciplines, The Word of God, Spiritual Gifts 

and Baptism and The Lord's Supper.  
 

Wednesday Night Lecture & 

Farewell Reception for  

Peter Ferguson 

How Do We Know The Bible Is True? 

Wednesday, April 17, 2013  

Friendship Room, 7:00 – 8:30 pm 
Peter Ferguson – Lecturer 

 
1. Is the New Testament an accurate 

record of what the apostles 
witnessed and believed? 

 
2. How can we know that the events 

reported in the Gospels really 
happened? 

 
3. What is the meaning of the Gospel 

story? 
 

A question and answer period  
will follow the lecture! 

Spring Bible Study:  

Sermon on the Mount 

Wednesday, April 24, May 1, 8 & 15, 2013 
Friendship Room, 7:00 – 8:30 pm 

Cheryle Hanna – Teacher 
 

Women of the Bible:  

A Visual Presentation 

Wednesday, May 29, 2013  
Cameron Hall, 7:30 – 9:00 pm 

Tom Hayes – Presenter 
Refreshments will be served 

 

 

Summer Bible Study Series:  

The Fruit of the Spirit 

Wednesday Evening,  
June 5 – July 24, 2013 

Friendship Room, 7:00 – 8:30 pm 

 

mailto:office@yorkminsterpark.com
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Nominations for Members of Boards 

Church Elections 2013-14 
 

The Nominating Committee invites members of Yorkminster Park Baptist Church to submit 
nominations for election to the five Standing Boards of the Church.  Only members of the 
Church may nominate people to the Boards, or be nominated.  Each nomination must be 
submitted in writing and include the Nominee’s Statement of Agreement to Serve if elected.  
Appropriate nomination forms are available in the Narthex and the Centre Hall.  Nominations 
must be submitted to the Chair of the Nominating Committee or left at the Church Office by 
Thursday, April 25, 2013.  Nominations may not be made from the floor at the Church 
Business Meeting in May. Please find forms on the Centre Hall, Narthex and South tables. 
 
The number of members to be elected and the terms for which they will serve are: 
 
Board of Deacons    7 members for a three-year term 
      1 member for a two-year term 
Board of Music    4 members for a three-year term 
Board of Mission    4 members for a three-year term 
      2 members for a two-year term 
      1 member for a one-year term 
Board of Finance & Administration 4 members for a three-year term 
      1 member for a two-year term  
Board of Christian Education  4 members for a three-year term 
      1 member for a two-year term 
      1 member for a one-year term 
 
Kevin Carpenter 
Chair, Nominating Committee 

 

 

Neighbourhood Interfaith Evening 
Thursday, May 2, 2013 

At Holy Rosary Catholic Church  
More details to follow  

 

 
ARE YOU A CAREGIVER? 

On Thursday, April 25th at 12:30 p.m. in the Friendship Room, the Pastoral Care Committee 
and the Health and Wellness Committee of Yorkminster Park Baptist Church will hold the 
spring Caregiver Lunch. This luncheon is an opportunity for caregivers to get together and 
share their experiences with others who share similar responsibilities; to offer support to one 
another; and to provide a short break for you to “talk, listen and learn.” If you are in a caregiver 
role to someone in your own home; if you have a loved one in an extended care facility; or if 
you provide care to someone in another setting, this luncheon is for you. You are warmly 
invited to join us for this event. Please R.S.V.P. by e-mailing our Minister of Pastoral Care at 
drose@yorkminsterpark.com, or leave a message at 416-922-1240. 

Rhoda Hill, Chair                                         Rev. Dale Rose 
Pastoral Care Committee                            Minister of Pastoral Care 

mailto:drose@yorkminsterpark.com
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EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS – 2013  

In loving memory of: from: 

Alex Gray, dear brother Margaret 

Marianne Alfred Alfred family 

Doug Arnold Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Aunt Jean Mary and John 

Auntie Vi Joan and Euan 

Mrs. Peggy Anger A friend 

Violet and Charles Ball Norm, Sandra and Michelle 

Graham Barnes Esther 

William Bell Chris Gay 

Betty John 

Florence Bilton Don and Betty 

Norman and Elizabeth Bishop Grace and Lois Anne 

Blain Lloyd 

Elsie Bowman, my mother Susan Hampton 

Baby brother, Jimmie Jerri 

My brother, Art Chris 

Our brother Frederic Margaret and Ellen 

My brother and parents Heather Crawford 

My brothers - Earl, Ward, Charlie Carol 

Mrs. Myrtle Bull Rose 

Mrs. Marjorie C. Family 

Marian and Alan Campbell The Campbell Family 

Velma Campion Anonymous 

Mrs. Vera Carroll Earlaine Collins 

Charlotte and Olga A friend 

Gerard Collins Earlaine Collins 

Enid Alice Cormack Rosemary, her daughter 

Courageous fighters at PMH Teresa 

Crawford and Huser grandparents Alan, Philippe and Natalie Crawford 

Dad Donna and David 

Nancy Danby Her family 

Nancy Vardon Danby and Donald Danby Barbara, Carolyn and Beth 

Eric Dawson Mollie Dawson 

Howard and Florence Dierlam Dierlam family 

Doug Caitlin, Fraser, Bryn, Paul 

Mabel and James Duncan Their son, David 

Jack Durant Jeanne and family 

John S. Eason Kathleen 

Elizabeth, friend Catherine 

Barbara Emmerson The MacKay and Emmerson family 

Jim and Carlyn Evans Evans family 

Mrs. Kathleen Falle A friend 

My family Elizabeth Chamberlain 

Lillian Farmer Marsha Berry 
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Douglas Branton Fell Fraser and Margot 

Helen Flanagan The family 

Helen Flanagan Gordon 

Herbert Frey Esther Barnes 

Francis and Beatrice Fung Yvette Yip 

Dr. John N. Gladstone A friend 

John and Joyce Gladstone Geoffrey Chick 

Grandma and Grandpa Karl, Michael, Karen and Douglas 

My grandparents Carol Radford-Grant 

Our grandparents Kelly and Kevin 

Great-Nana Cameron and Hilary 

My parents, Mabel and Karl Gruetzner Isabel Robertson 

Grace Hackman Relative 

Arthur William Halford Sally Halford Roy 

George Halvorsen Lorraine 

George Halvorsen Ralph and Dorothy 

May S. Hambly Fraser and Hope 

Michael Bruce Hamilton Marsha Berry 

Olive Hanna Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Phyllis Harrison The MacKay and Emmerson family 

My parents, Ella and Herbert Harvey Kathleen Eason 

Iain Henderson Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Victoria Grace Hetherington Nana and Papa 

Ed and Jessie Hill Tom and Kay Hayes 

Bob Holmes Ralph and Dorothy 

Robert D. Holmes Janet, Peter, Caitlin, Jamie, Jessica and Alex 

Rev. Robert Holmes Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Margaret and Austin Houser Norm, Sandra and Michelle 

Terrence Howe Elsaida Howe 

Bertha Hubley Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Bertha and Larry Norm and Sandra 

Ken and Dorothy Sandra and Norm 

Bob and Jean Inman The family 

Gesina Janssen Harold Hetherington 

Jean and Frank, Betty and Bill Ruth Edwards 

Madeline Jillard Len, Ben, Bethany and Joshua Jillard 

Rev. F. T. Jillard Len, Ben, Bethany and Joshua Jillard 

Douglas Johnson Jane, Kathy, David and Richard 

Phil King Stephen, Dawn, Geoff and Jessica 

Phillip King Nancy, Carolyn, David, Suzanne, Stephen 

Louise Konyar Edith Gear 

Richard and Leila Kvistbo Their son 

Elizabeth Lapp Marlene and Allan 

Tracey Letsche Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Christopher Lo Yvette Yip and family 

Loved ones Ingrid Kleysteuber 
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Our loved ones Pat and Doug 

Our loved ones Betty and Shirley 

Our loved ones Judy and Don 

Our loved ones Mary and John 

Precious loved ones Lorraine Beech 

Esther Lovrics Chris Gay 

Esther Lovrics Heather and Harold Hetherington 

Gordon Luney Janet, Peter, Caitlin, Jamie, Jessica and Alex 

Enid Lyon Ingrid Kleysteuber 

Kenneth MacLuckie Marlene and Allan 

Margaret Macrae Norm, Sandra and Michelle 

Bernice Majuery Sandy Boone 

Gwen and Borden Marshall The Campbell Family 

Hope and Stewart McBride Their children 

Clarence and Helen McKague Their nephew 

James McKinnon The MacKay and Emmerson family 

Carl and Lyla McMonagle Don and Betty 

Jonathan Robert Mee Robert Mee 

Francis Miller, my father Susan Hampton 

Mom and Dad Kristin 

Mom and Dad Mel and Elaine Snider 

Mom and Dad Neil and Jan Swann 

Mom and Dad The Inmans 

My mother Audrey 

My mother, Blanch Elsaida Howe 

Mother and Dad Ellen and Margaret 

Muriel and Ted Moyle Heather and Harold 

Muriel and Ted Moyle Norm, Sandra and Michelle 

Ted Moyle Hope and Fraser 

Ted and Muriel Moyle Sheila 

Konrad Mulak Stephen, Dawn, Geoff and Jessica 

Paddy Murphy Sheila 

Norm Betty 

Agnes Nyantekyi Kwame Daaku 

Mrs. Gwen Onley A friend 

Eva and Walter Pamenter Lorraine 

My parents Chris Gay 

My parents Joyce Wood 

Our loving parents Doug and Jerri 

Our parents Pat and Doug 

Our parents Fraser and Margot Fell 

Our parents Joan and Euan 

Our parents Tom and Kay Hayes 

Our parents Philip and Miriam Irwin 

Our parents Diane and Herb 

Our parents Ralph and Dorothy 
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Our parents Lothar and Renate Renters 

Our parents Netta and Anton Spelt 

Our parents Jim and Linda Weir 

My parents and brother Lynda 

Our parents and brothers Don and Betty 

Our parents and grandparents Heather and Harold 

Parents, brother and sister-in-law Betty Flower 

Harold and Martha Parfitt Marlene and Allan 

Evelyn and Ed Paul Thompson family 

Ruth Perry Thompson family 

Mrs. Rose Pierce Relative 

Harold and Marguerite Poole Richard and Patricia Poole 

Norman Purser Rose 

Mrs. Emily Redgrave Family 

Alex Reid Joan and Euan 

Harry, Barbara and Bob Reimer Ralph and Dorothy 

Mrs. Violet Robertson Family members 

David and Catherine Rose Their daughter Olive 

Kathe Rotgen, beloved line dancer Barbara, Holly, Shirley 

Mrs. Violet Roy A friend 

Violet and William Roy Sally and Hedley 

William Sawyer The family 

Don Schwartz Stephen, Dawn, Geoff and Jessica 

Helen Schwartz Stephen, Dawn, Geoff and Jessica 

Scott and Iain Bernice Henderson and family 

Donald F. Sim Otha Sim 

My sisters - Mary, Janice Carol 

Tommy and Rowena Smith Chris and Barbara 

Fitz-Roy and Esla Solomon, my parents Barbara Smith 

Randall (Randy) Speller Helen and family 

Kerr Spiers Betty and family 

The Rev. T. Kerr Spiers A friend 

Steve Jan 

Betty Stevens Sheila 

Mr. & Mrs. Earle Stewart Earlaine Collins 

Robert W. Stretton and loved ones Rev. Cynthia R. and Ross R. Stretton 

John Teeter Chris Gay 

Fred and Jean Tenor Yvette Yip 

Myra and Herman, loved parents and friends Margaret Terry 

Nigel, Hamish, Domi, Mickey, dear friends Margaret Terry 

Marie Thompson Thompson family 

Our Aunt Tracy Bryn, Hannah, Calen 

Tracy Herb and Diane 

Tracy, sister-in-law and dear friend Karen and Matthew 

John Vardon His family 

Lester Vardon His family 
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May Vardon Her family 

Don Webb Chris 

Vivian Whitehead Joan and Euan 

Raymond Willett Donna Willett 

Frances M. Willis Her niece 

Alan Philip Winters Marina A. Winters 

C.C. Wu, my Dad Mary Wu 

Aileen and Bert Yarlett Sandra and Norm 

Cecil Yip Chris Gay 

Cecil Yip Yvette Yip and family 

  
 

 

 
 


